

Headmaster
Mr Nicholas Bevington
head@townclose.com

14 Ipswich Road, Norwich, Norfolk NR2 2LR (01603) 620180 www.townclose.com

10th March 2017

Dear Parents

Humanities Trip 2017

I am writing to you with the final details for our forthcoming trip to Normandy.

Emergency Contact Phone Numbers

In the event that you need to communicate directly with me during the trip there are two School mobile contact numbers which you may use:

07747 051140 07810 326379

Departure

We will be departing as close to 8:15am as possible on Monday 20th March from the Hall Road Retail Park (site of Aldi, Aldiss, Pets at Home, Homebase and Hughes Electrical – opposite McDonalds). Please get your children to Hall Road by 7:55am in order to facilitate a prompt departure.

'Overnight' bags to be taken <u>onto the bus</u> with electrical equipment, chargers, wallets, packed lunch etc. Main luggage bags for the remainder of the week and named 'wellie bags' into the luggage storage areas.

Twitter

You will be able to follow what we get up to on the trip on a newly set up Twitter handle site — @townclosetrips (it will be operational from the day of our departure). We will also Tweet our progress on the return journey home so that you have a clear idea of our return time. The Headmaster will re-Tweet a range of these so that they also appear at the bottom of our website homepage for those of you without your own Twitter accounts.

Return

During the parents' meeting recently, I indicated that we would be returning via the Eurotunnel Calais-Folkestone. For reasons which are too tortuous and long-winded to explain, we will, instead be returning via a P&O Ferry on the Calais to Dover route. It is possible that this might add thirty minutes to an hour onto our return time. On the other hand, there is a greater degree of flexibility with the ferries on the Calais to Dover route, so it is possible that we might be able to get on a slightly earlier ferry and thus get back earlier.

Nevertheless, we hope to be back in Norwich at about 5:00pm-5:30pm on Saturday 25th March.

Travel Sickness Medication

Due to new EU regulations, regarding packaging, *Kwells for Kids* have been discontinued. Consequently, we have purchased an equivalent brand of travel sickness tablets, which contain the same active ingredient (Hyoscine Hydrobromide), and can be given to the children when required. Should you need any further information on these tablets, then please speak to Miss Goddard or Mrs Windle before Wednesday 15th March.

No Nuts

In line with the School 'no nuts policy' please refrain from including anything in your child's packed lunch on Monday which contains nuts.

Yours sincerely

Richard Kendrick